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January 27, 2014 

Oil Conservation Division 
1220 South St. Francis Drive 
Santa Fe, NM 87505 J^N 2 9"Z0\4 

Re: Jennings Federal 1 $ O - OX'S' I ^ RBCBVED 

The BLM will object to the reapplication for this salt water disposal well for the following 
reasons: 

1. The well is not in good standing. The well had an approved plugging procedure 
submitted in 2009, which was not performed. 

2. This well is not adequately cased to protect other minerals. The surface casing is set 
above the Rustler formation and therefore does not protect the fresh water zones in the 
area. The casing sizes used in this well do not allow for adequate cement sheath as 
required in Onshore Order 2. In addition, the cement top is inadequate. 

3. With the formation fractured at the perforations, how will operator verify that injected 
water will stay in the injection zone? 

4. The well data sheet indicated that the total depth is 1,150'. The wellbore schematic states 
that the 7" casing is set at 8400', but the diagram shows 5019'. Wellbore schematic 
states that production casing cement was circulated to surface, but diagram shows TOC at 
4400'. 

If you have any questions regarding this approval, please contact Wesley W. Ingram, 
Supervisory Petroleum Engineer at (575) 234-5982. 

Sincerely, 

Wesley W. Ingram 
Supervisory Petroleum Engineer 
Bureau of Land Management 
Carlsbad Field Office 



cc: MCI Operating NM LLC 
Kay Havenor 
Guy A. Baber 
LLNM(921000)-attn.: Joe Galuzzi 


